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ADVANCE NOTICE: ROAD CLOSURE – FERN VALLEY –Friday 5th April – Monday 6th May 2024 
 
The Parish of St Helier have engaged contractors who will be undertaking some carriageway repairs 
and maintenance to the surface water drainage present on the road. The area in question has received 
a significant amount of damage from both Storm Ciaran in October of last year, as well as continued 
surface water which has caused failures around the drainage in place on the road. 
 
The road will be closed to through traffic, access will be maintained to premises only with 2-way traffic 
being the means of access and exit from premises. 
 
A plan is attached showing the area of work. 
 
Access to properties will be maintained, however please note. 
 

• Properties west of the area of works should access their properties from Mont Cochon 
• Properties to the east of the works should access from La Grande Route de Mont a L’Abbe. 

 
There will be no through road to vehicles whilst these works are performed. 
 
The appointed contractors for the works will be : 
 
Jayen Limited  
Contact: Steve Elliot - 07797715778 
 
There will be pedestrian and cycle access maintained for the duration of works. 
 
Refuse collections will operate as normal. 
 
Should you have any problems, please do not hesitate to contact me on 01534 811844 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause and request your patience and cooperation. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Anthony Sartin 
Assistant Streets Inspector 
Parish of St Helier – Infrastructure 
Email:Anthony.sartin@sthelier.je 
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